
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – OCTOBER 6, 2008 

REQUEST FOR THE REINSTALLATION OF THE STOP SIGN AT AUTUMN HILL BLVD AND 
CHAGALL DRIVE/SANDWOOD DRIVE  

Recommendation 

Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco recommends: 
 

1. That the all-way stop sign at Autumn Hill Blvd and Chagall Drive/Sandwood Drive be  
reinstated; and, 

 
2. That the attached petition from the area residents be received. 

 

Economic Impact 

Cost of installation of the signage 

Communications Plan 

Staff would send out a notice to local residents informing them of the reinstallation. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

When a subdivision is constructed, the accepted practice is to place stop signs at the minor 
streets only, then conduct the necessary studies to determine if certain intersections warrant all 
way stop control based on traffic/pedestrian volume.  The intent is to prevent too many 
unwarranted all way stops from being installed, and ensures that all way stops are placed only 
where required according to the Ontario Traffic Manual standards.   
 
Occasionally, developers place stop signs without regard for the warrants; in this case, an all-way 
stop sign was placed at Autumn Hill Blvd and Chagall Drive.  The traffic studies conducted by 
staff in April 2008 showed that the warrants were not met and the all-way stop signs were 
subsequently removed in accordance with accepted practice. 
 
The community came forward with a petition (see attached) to ask the City to reinstate the all-way 
stop signs at Chagall/Sandwood when it was initially removed as it gave them peace of mind.  
Given the long stretch of roadway and number of intersections between all-way stops on Autumn 
Hill, and taking into consideration the configuration of roadway and locations of current existing 
all-way stop controls, (shown on Attachment 1), it is preferable to reintroduce the all-way stop at 
Chagall/Sandwood to control traffic along this section of roadway. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 
 
Promote Community Safety, Health & Wellness 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Regional Implications 

N/A 

 



Conclusion 

The area has been looked over by staff recently, and there is no visibility issue or grading issue, 
therefore, reinstating the signs is a possibility.  In response to concerns outlined by the area 
residents, in order to maintain community safety, it is recommended that staff reinstate the stop 
sign at Autumn Hill Blvd and Chagall Drive/Sandwood Drive. 

Attachments 

1. Location Map 
2. Petition 

Report prepared by: 

Anita Micoli, Council Executive Assistant 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Sandra Yeung Racco 
Councillor, Ward 4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PETITION 
 
A petition has been submitted with respect to the following 
matter and a copy is on file in the office of the City Clerk: 
 
 Agenda Item No.: 35 
   

Item Name: REQUEST FOR REINSTALLATION OF THE 
STOP SIGN AT AUTUMN HILL BLVD. AND 
CHAGALL DRIVE / SANDWOOD DRIVE 

 
 
Particulars of the Petition: 

 
Dated:  
 
No. of Signatures:  34 
 
Submitted by:  Councillor Yeung Racco 

 
  
 
 
 
 

For a copy of the petition contact: 
 

City of Vaughan, Clerk’s Department, 2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, L6A 1T1 
Tel: (905) 832-8504 Fax: (905) 832-8535 
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